
 

 

 

 

 

 

April 29, 2022 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair 

House Appropriations Committee 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Lake County Gun Violence Prevention Initiative in fiscal year 

2023. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Lake County State’s Attorney, located at 18 

North County Street, Waukegan, IL 60085. 

 

The funding would expand the Lake County State’s Attorney’s gun violence prevention outreach 

through direct mediation and "violence interruption" as a means of reducing the number of gun 

related murders from Lake County's high of 21 last year. The Initiative aims to engage 75 

program participants in 50 mediations in its first year. For this, the program needs 15 violence 

interrupters and 3 supervisors to facilitate mediations. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 Bradley S. Schneider 

 Member of Congress 

 


